
Social Justice Committee Minutes Approved 

April 2, 2018 

 The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at Carol Mullenbach’s home. 

Members Present:  Annette Uker, Carol Mullenbach, Julie Neeley and Jo Popp. We opened with 

the Justice and Peace Prayer. 

 Old Business: 

 The minutes of the January 15, 2018 meeting were read, corrected and approved. 

 Annette updated us on a potential upcoming speaker on the topic of Immigration and 

Refugee Resettlement. On February 15, 2018, Margaret, Annette and Julie, Jo, and Barbara 

Brumm met at Margaret’s home to attend a “Face-time” meeting with Mark Schmidt to 

discuss this meeting. Due to the complexity and effort of time, it was decided to hold off on 

this type of meeting until a future time.  

 Thank-you’s were read from Northern Alliance.   

 New Business: 

 Financial report:  Margaret was absent tonight.  No treasurer’s report. 

 We went over the collections for the past few month and visited about upcoming collections.   

 Annette was contacted by Connie Wagner. Her grandson is on a traveling basketball team for 

handicapped (wheel-chaired) young men. They have a camp in June. Annette will visit with 

Connie a little further on this opportunity. 

 We decided on the following 2nd collections: 

May - The Shared Table 

June - Sister Water Project 

July - Mission Sunday 

August - Red Lake Indian Reservation 

September is Pray for Life with no monetary collection 

(Steve Weis had all medications purchased and asked to wait for a few months before 

collecting for next year’s Haiti trip) 

October - CROP WALK 

November - Northern Alliance 

December - Mitchell Co Food Bank 

January - Salvation Army 

February - Souper Bowl of Caring. 

 We closed the meeting with a renew prayer.   

Our next meeting will be held at the St. Isidore Catholic Center in Osage on Tuesday evening, 

September 11, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.    


